
 
 
 

Cloud Kings 
Minutes from breakfast meeting held on 3/23/2024 

 
 

Bill Brueckman called the meeting to order at 9:05 AM. 
 
Secretary’s Report 

Leif read the minutes of the November 2023 meeting.   
 
Treasurer’s Report 

Brian provided the following club finance information: 
 
The balance in the operational fund is $2571.41 
We carried over around $2400 from last year. 
 

Field Marshall Report 
There were several updates on the maintenance of the field. 
o Field rolling is scheduled for April.  They will be careful to not roll over the 

new fabric runway. 
o Grass has been cut once already.  Tony and Ron have also volunteered to help 

with the mowing. 
o We have obtained a new American Flag for the field. 
o We may need some driveway work done this year. 
 

Safety Officer 
Ron Labuski has agreed to be our new Safety Officer.   
 

Old Business 
• It was noted that both the Christmas Luncheon and Freeze Fly were a success, 

with good attendance at both. 
• Leif updated the club on the approval of our FRIA remote-ID exception and 

informed the members that no remote ID is required when flying at Johnson Field. 
 

New Business 
• It was proposed to have the club picnic in mid-September 

o No firm date was chosen, but September 14th and 21st were suggested. 
• Bill noted the success of previous hot-dog nights and proposed scheduling a few 

in 2024. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
New Members 

 
The club welcomed returning member Mark Liberti. 
 

• Mark works at Christiana Hospital and lives in Newark.  He was a 
member in 2008/2009 and is returning after an extended absence. 

 
A reminder that past members may return to the club without going through the 
prospective membership process. 
 
 

 
50/50 
 Colten Bronson won $72 in the 50/50 raffle 
 
________________________________________________ 
   
Airplane Talk 
 

Terry Cogan showed a rebuilt wing from a trainer that Bill Brueckman had 
crashed.   

 
 
 
 
The meeting was closed at around 9:45 AM  
 

Next Meeting - To be scheduled 
The next meeting date will be sent out later once it has been confirmed. 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted by   
 
Leif Thomson 
Secretary 


